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“ I write this to you during our 2024 Number Day! It’s an opportunity for
all of the children to become more confident and happy with Maths and,
more importantly, the impact that it can have on their future careers. I

want to thank all of our wonderful parents and families who have given
their time up today to work with the children! Next week, unbelievably,
sees us reach the halfway point of our 2023-24 academic year. Please
keep an eye out on the newsletter for the activities coming up! Have a

lovely weekend.”
Mr. D Paton, Headteacher.

PARENT CONSULTATION - MONDAY 26TH FEBRUARY AND THURSDAY 29TH FEBRUARY

PTFA BONKERS BINGO - 15TH MARCH-  TICKETS NOW AVAILABLE

Bookings are now open for our Parent Consultation Meetings, which will take place in
our school hall on Monday 26th February and Thursday 29th February between 3.30pm
and 6.30pm. During these meetings parents will be given the opportunity to visit their
child’s classroom and look at their books before a 10 minute meeting with your child’s

class teacher in the hall.  Please book an appointment using the Parents’ Evening
Booking System, accessed via the school website for your child/children. 

If you are a two household family and require separate appointments then please
contact the office directly.

FENCE REPLACEMENT OUTSIDE OF SCHOOL
TUESDAY 6TH FEBRUARY

On Tuesday 2nd February, replacement work on the fence around the front of the school
will begin.  The old fence has been there since the school was built 50 years ago and is
rotten in places and no longer fit for purpose.  We would like to reassure you that this

work will be completed in stages and all work will be completed securely.

NSPCC NUMBER DAY - THANK YOU VERY MUCH FOR YOUR GENEROUS DONATIONS. 
WE RAISED £836.04 FOR THE NSPCC! 

Tickets can now be purchased for the PTFA Bonkers Bingo event on 15th March.
Tickets are £10 each and can now also be purchased via the school gateway or by

scanning the QR Code on the poster within the newsletter or via the link:
https://lunts-heath-ptfa.sumupstore.com

BONKERS BINGO - PRIZES REQUEST
We are hoping that some of the families in our school community have links to

businesses. We would really appreciate it if you could request whether they would be
willing to donate a prize for the Bonker’s raffle.  If they are willing to do so then please

contact Lunt’s Heath PTFA or the school. Thank you!

FORTHCOMING DATES
MONDAY 5TH FEBRUARY  = YEAR 5 INTERNET SAFETY WORKSHOP 2PM -PARENTS INVITED
TUESDAY 6TH FEBRUARY = YEAR 6 INTERNET SAFETY WORKSHOP 2PM -PARENTS INVITED

WEDNESDAY 7TH FEBRUARY = YEAR 3 LIVE TALES WORKSHOP - 10AM
WEDNESDAY 7TH FEBRUARY = LUNT’S HEATH’S GOT TALENT - 5PM

FRIDAY 9TH FEBRUARY = HOUSE DAY - FUNDRAISING
FRIDAY 9TH FEBRUARY = YEAR 6 ART WORKSHOP LED BY CRONTON COLLEGE  
FRIDAY 9TH FEBRUARY = HALF TERM - CHAMPION KIDS CLUB (SEE LEAFLET)

MONDAY 5TH FEBRUARY = YEAR 5 PARENT WORKSHOP - INTERNET SAFETY 2PM

TUESDAY 6TH FEBRUARY = YEAR 6 PARENT WORKSHOP - INTERNET SAFETY 2PM
On Monday (Year 5) and Tuesday (Year 6) we are welcoming the parents of children in

Year 5 and 6 into school as part of our Internet Safety week.  During the session, which
starts at 2pm in the school hall the children will complete work with their parents

around social media and how they should use this safely and securely.  We hope this will
be informative and provide parents with further opportunities for open and honest

discussions with their children around the risks that can exist when using social media. 

LUNT’S HEATH’S GOT TALENT - WEDNESDAY 7TH FEBRUARY - 5PM
On Wednesday 7th February, we will be holding our annual Lunt’s Heath’s Got Talent

Competition.  Competitors should arrive at school at 4.45pm ready to perform.  Parents
and children are invited to attend to support our performers.  All children, performers

and those in the audience must be accompanied by an adult. 

INTER HOUSE CHARITY FUNDRAISING DAY - FRIDAY 9TH FEBRUARY
On Friday 9th February, we will be holding our next house day celebrating our school

values.  During this day we will again be raising money for the children’s chosen
charities: EYFS + KS1 = LIVERPOOL HEART AND CHEST CHARITY; YEAR 3 AND 4 = HALTON

HAVEN AND YEAR 5 AND 6 = THE BRAIN TUMOUR CHARITY.
The children should come to school wearing their school uniform, replacing their shirt
and tie for their house coloured t-shirt = there will be no PE on this day.  The children

are invited to bring in cakes or biscuits for our bake sale and money to buy cakes, which
will be sold for £1 each.  See later in the newsletter for more information.







We challenged the children to count as many as they
could with 1:1 correspondence. 

They started using the ten frames to help and then
when they sorted the jelly beans by colour the

children were able to identify which groups had
more and which had fewer. 

The children in Year 6 calculated the Mode, Median,
Mean and Range of their jellybeans.



The children in Year 5 designed their own Maths games
with some children using the scratch programme.  They

then played these against each other.  The children
made their own 3D shapes using jellybeans.

We were lucky enough to have a number of volunteers
from our school community to come and talk to our

children about how they use Maths in their 
day-to-day roles.



The children in Year 5 and 6 learnt how to be
Moneywise with one of our visitors.  They learnt about
the different sources of income that people have and

then budgeted to  design their own bedrooms.



JELLYBEANJELLYBEAN
CHALLENGECHALLENGE
WINNERSWINNERS

ThankThankThank
you!you!you!

WE RAISEDWE RAISEDWE RAISED
   £836.04£836.04£836.04

FOR NSPCCFOR NSPCCFOR NSPCC



Lunt's Heath
School Dinner Menu

Please find below the School Dinner Menu for the Spring
Term 2023.  It is vital that you book your child's school

meal a week in advance, using the school gateway
system.  Please remember that from September School

Meals will be £2.70 a day.
The rotation of school meals will be across 3 weeks next
year.  A pdf of the school meal option timetable will be

attached to this email for you to print for your reference.

Below will be the menu for WC 5.2.24
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Whole School Attendance target for 2023-2024 is
96%. 

Last year was 95.4%

Attendance since 4th Sept = 95.2%
Attendance this week = 95% 

EYFS + KS1 Winners = RH – Mrs Molloy – 98.6%
KS2 Winners = 5L – Mr Moore – 96.7%

Our OTIS programme (On Time, In School) is designed to promote
the importance of this. Even being 5 minutes late each day across a
year equates to 15 hours lost learning. School has remained open

from 8:35am to ensure that children can access easily. 
 Holidays in term time cannot be authorised unless it for fills the
criteria in the Leave of Absence policy. Please keep this in mind

when considering any holiday booking.

EYFS = William Pye
YEAR 1 = Oscar Bell

YEAR 2 = Roxy Ryan-Hughes
YEAR 3 = Chloe Wong

YEAR 4 = Dylan Francis
YEAR 5 = Cole Callender

YEAR 6 = Evie Jones



EYFS and Key Stage 1 = Clark Callen 
Brilliant enthusiasm for OPAL!
 Key Stage 2 = Farrah Gbeira 
Superstar writing in Year 3!



EYFSEYFSEYFS
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We have had another action packed week this week! The children have
loved exploring our Big Question ‘How would Fireman Sam be helpful?’
We have had our very own fire station in provision and there have been
lots of fire fighters hard at work! We have looked explored the role of a

fire fighter, how we can keep ourselves safe if there is a fire drill at
school and have considered what we might like to be when we grow up.

In Maths we have been using our subitising skills before applying the
language of ‘more’ and ‘fewer’. We have then applied this knowledge to

help us find one more and one fewer using concrete and pictoral
representations to help us.

Mathematics

People who help us
Last week on Friday we had a special visitor from the police force to visit
the children. We had the chance to see a police uniform close up and all
of the equipment they need to do their job. We got to see the police car

and sit in it and some of us even tried a helmet and shield!
On Monday, Mr Atkinson came down to talk to the children about how
he helps us around the school. He worked with the children to littler

pick around the EYFS garden area. We had lots of children keen to help
him and use the littler picker all by themselves. 

Phonics
The children are making excellent progress with their Phonics skills.

Please can you ensure your child has their book bag in school each day
with their reading book and diary so we can check in with their progress

and change their reading books when needed-thank you.

Charity House Day - Friday 9th February
On Friday 9th February, we will be celebrating our Charity House Day,

holding a Bake Sale to raise money for Liverpool Heart and Chest.  
Children should wear their uniform with their House coloured T-shirt on

Friday, please see earlier in the newsletter for further information.



YEAR 1 + 2 AWARDS

YEAR 3 + 4 AWARDS

YEAR 5 + 6 AWARDS

Spelling Shed Champion
Stanley Swain 

Maths Shed Champion
Harrison Woolley

Dojo Champion
Lily Symons 

Spelling Shed Champion
George Barrow

Maths Shed Champion
Mariyah Ahmed

Dojo Champion
 Louie Savage

Spelling Shed Champion
Grace Gregson

Maths Shed Champion
Oscar Caldwell

Dojo Champion
 Halle Flynn



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

RL

RH

"Look what I'm doing Miss Chorley. I'm using the
book to collect things to tidy up quicker!”

We played school and practised Phonics!



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

1L

1H

During our music lesson this week, we
worked in small groups to improve the

song and make it our own. We loved
performing it at the end of the lesson!

We have had a go at editing our work,
reading and checking our sentences for

missing words and punctuation. We have
completed challenges in our lessons too. 



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

2L

2H

In Science this week we have been
identifying things that are living,

dead and never alive.. 

In 2L we have been learning how to work in
teams in PSHE to design an imaginary bird. We

all chose a part of the bird to draw and
coloured it in. Next week we will bring it to life

with coloured materials.



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

3L

3H

We loved being able to go on the
climbing frames this week in our
gymnastics lessons- it was super

challenging!

3L school ambassadors had an easy
choice for their highlight of the week.
Gymnastics with the actual apparatus

out!



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

4L

4H

On Monday this week, we had an electricity workshop which
was amazing.  We showed our Collaboration values by

working together to make a simple circuit with wires and
other equipment on a board. We used Inner Resilience

because we had to solve problems of what could stop our
circuits from working and our bulbs not lighting.

We learnt so much about electricity 

This week, in Science, we showed our collaboration
skills when we used our bodies as conductors in a

circuit to light up some lights!



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

5L

5H

In PE this week we were understanding how to
improve our passing techniques in hockey. This
was difficult at first because we kept trying to

hit the ball hard, which resulted in less
accuracy however by the end of the lesson we

were able to improve by understanding the
correct technique to use.

In 5H we were making different shapes with
Jelly Beans and cocktail sticks. We made a

square based pyramid!



Year 6 have been using their peripheral
vision and applying it a number of games

such as rugby and Danish long ball.  

CLASS
AMBASSADORS

6L

6H

In class this week, we have been learning
about Macbeth and in History we have been
learning about the Tudor era. We discussed

how Henry VIII's marriages affected
England. In science, we looked at how

periscopes work and what they are used for 



THIS WEEK

In Year 4, we had a fantastic opportunity to explore a
wide range of circuits. We were problem solving,
creating our own circuits and using a variety of

components to make our lightbulb light up! We really
enjoyed our time! 



THIS WEEK

PC Winstanley from Widnes Police came to visit for the
afternoon to explain how he helped people as part of

his job. He showed us some of the different parts of his
uniform and kit and we even had the opportunity to sit

in his police car, hear the sirens and see the flashing
blue lights!





THIS WEEK
This week, Year 3 have been developing their

gymnastic skills from the floor to our larger pieces
of apparatus.  As you can see they had an amazing

time developing their different balances.





We are hoping that some of the families in our
school community have links to businesses. We
would really appreciate it if you could request

whether they would be willing to donate a prize for
the Bonker’s raffle.

If they are willing to do so then please contact
Lunt’s Heath PTFA or the school. 

Thank you!




